





Richmond County Amateur Radio Club

October 10, 2020 Meeting Minutes:

President Tim Martin called the meeting to order at the Moose Lodge Hall in Rockingham. There were 11 members present. There was a moment of silence in honor of Max and Erin Kearns; both who are now SK.

Old Business: .

Arcom equipment repairs have been tabled. Van Billingsley and the use of the repeater is still in play at least until the end of the year. He has assured the club that we will always be able to have access.

New Business:

Butch Parris N4AWP announced that he has secured the use of the Moose Lodge at least through the end of the year and has given the dates of the meetings and a possible test session in December to Moose officials. It appears the library will be a "no go" for the immediate future.

Fred Lathan and Tim Martin both commented about continuing the 0930 Saturdays get-together on the repeater and asked all to participate.

Butch Parris has been in contact with BB&T about getting new signatures on the checking account. The Federal EIN number was recovered and it was recommended that there be two members/signatures on the account in the event one of the signers was not able to continue.

Tim Martin stated that the nominating committee recommended that the officers remain the same for the coming year 2021. Tim Martin - President; Ben Setzer - Vice President. Tim made a motion that Allan Brown resume the combined duties of Secretary/Treasurer immediately and for the year 2021. The motion was seconded by Ben Setzer and approved by a voice vote. Both Tim Martin and Allan Brown have been authorized to be signatures on the RCARC BB&T checking account. Tim and Allan will meet with BB&T in a few days in order to complete the checking account transition.

Butch Parris stated that there was still a lot of Max Kearn's ham equipment for sale and it would be listed online in the near future. Butch also noted that Max had previously given his projector to the club for training/informative YouTube videos and Tara was thanked for Max's contribution.

Todd Armstrong KE4VWK gave the club a comprehensive explanation, from a medical standpoint, of Covid infections and dangers associated with being contaminated.

The club also authorized a \$50.00 memoriam for Bo Parker be mailed to Connie Parker.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Allan Brown / W4EAB Secretary/Treasurer